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<Highlight 1>: Community-based meetings 
 
A total of 6 community-based meetings and one observational walk in the project site were conducted during the 
quarter 3 with the members of the local cooperative. Ten women and 28 men participated to these consultation 
strategies in order to design and plan, in a collaborative manner, the next steps to conduct and set-up consultation 
strategies with stakeholders ‘representatives.  
 

<Highlight 2>: Cooperative consolidation 
 
The consolidation of the local cooperative has been considered critical during this quarter as the project is closing in 
March 2019. The local cooperative will have the responsibility to take over all management activities of the project, 
consultation strategies with stakeholders, and ensure the proper functioning of the local cooperative. As a result, a 
new election of board members was conducted over two meetings on February 18 and 21, 2019. The name of the 
cooperative has changed. It is now “Ensam pou Barachois Cooperative Society Limited”. The logo of the Barachois 
Project has been modified (Refer to the picture below). New members have been added and others removed based 
on their participation and involvement. 
 
New collaboration with local NGOs and associations were made during this quarter in order to ensure strong support 
and help to all cooperative members over the long term. The proposed Project Management Plan has been provided 
to the executive members of the cooperative and includes detailed information and guidance to ensure the long term 
sustainability of the Project. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

<Highlight 3>: Stakeholders consultation and collaboration 
 
Various types of consultation strategy were conducted during this quarter with many representatives of 
stakeholders’ groups including governmental agencies, local NGOs, associations and experts regarding the difficulty 
faced by the cooperative members to obtain the clearance from the Ministry of Housing and Lands.  A report has 
been developed in collaboration with a representative of the Prime Minister office and submitted to the Prime 
Minister in person. 
 

 

New logo of the local cooperative @ EPCO 



<Highlight 4>: Assessment workshop 
 
The second assessment workshop of the Indicators of Resilience in Socio-ecological Production Landscapes and 
Seascapes was conducted over two evening sessions on 25 and 26 February 2019 at La Chaux Social Welfare Centre. 
A local woman from Mahebourg, Environmental Scientist and Communicator, facilitated the workshop with the help 
from the Project Manager. Fourteen community members participated to the evaluation of 19 resilience indicators of 
the SEPLS toolkit.  
 
This vulnerability assessment was conducted as the project is closing. It aimed to provide insights on the impacts of 
the Barachois Project and what has worked or not and why. Discussion on some of the challenges that the 
community faces also provided information on the underlying drivers and potential solutions as well as priority 
needs. At the end of the workshop, a brainstorming was done on activities that the community plan to implement 
through the cooperative set up as part of the project and combined with the information gathered during discussions 
for each indicator, these has been integrated  to the final Project Management Plan. 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Resilience Indicators Assessment Workshop with community members @ EPCO / Estelle DEJA 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  



<Highlight 5>: Press release 
 
Two press agencies were contacted during the quarter 3 to produce an article related to the major permitting issue 
face by the cooperative to obtain the state land lease from the Ministry of Housing and Lands. Moreover, an 
interview was conducted by the Project Manager on national radio to provide information regarding the present 
conflict.  On January 20, 2019, an article from Le Mauricien newspaper has been released and aimed to increase 
awareness and ask for support, at country level, regarding the problem which prevents the proper implementation of 
the Project. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Press release @ EPCO / Le 
Mauricien 


